April 16, 1931. Miss Louise Strachan, Secretary. National Conference on College Hygiene, Syraquee University, Syracuse, N. Y. Dear Madam, Your letter of March 16th addressed to Sir Arthur Currie arrived in his absence from Canada, and the delay in answering it has been due to the fact that I had hoped Dr. Lamb would be able to make arrangements to go to Syracuse in May to attend the National Conference on College Hygiene. I re-gret, however, that he now finds it will be impossible to get away. With best wishes, I am, Yours faithfully, OWS